 Arborg Early Middle Years School 
 Parent Advisory Council Meeting 

April 11, 2016
 7 p.m. at AEMYS
Present: Marlene Kroeker-Bodnarus, Brad Harding, Tanya Stogrin, Joe Stogrin, Tara Buehlmann, Ruth Ann Furgala, Carissa Rempel,  Joan Mayhew
1. Marlene called the meeting to order at 7:06pm
2. Adopt Previous Meeting Minutes – Tanya will correct the March 11, 2016 minutes to state that the 20% amount that ESD will match is $13,363.65 not $22,000 as stated.  $61,420.03 is the total budget that has been submitted and Charlie has approved for the Gazebo, 7 log benches, wood planters, etc.  Tara motioned to accept the minutes and Ruth Ann seconded.
3. Old Business

a. Workshop hosted by PAC – Joan Mayhew, Student Support Consultant.  Joan presented ideas of different workshops that PAC could host for parents.

i. Spring Board Parenting – Joan would present the website springboardparenting.com and show parents how to use it.  The parents would then use the website at home with their child.  They would find out the strengths and challenges.  Parents can go online and use this website for free.  There would be no charge to PAC as Joan would present.
ii. Fixed mindset vs. Growth mindset – Fixed mindset (believing that our abilities, intelligence and skills are limited vs. Growth mindset (believing that our abilities, intelligence and skills are limitless, can be changed and improved.)   There would be no charge to PAC as Joan would present.

iii. Canadian Centre for Child Protection – They could come out for an honorarium or Joan could present about these programs for no cost to PAC

1. Kids in the Know Program

2. Reducing Cyber Bullying

iv. Val Caldwell – 3 hour presentation about all of the different apps and what the dangers are behind the apps.  She is already coming out to speak to students in the Evergreen School Division.  Can we piggy back on a workshop for parents since she is already coming out?  Joan will find out more information.  There would be a cost to PAC for this workshop.

v. Safe School Manitoba – The RCMP and ICE could come out and speak about criminal activity and child exploitation.  There would be no charge to PAC for this workshop.

vi. Whole Hearted Parenting – Brene Brown – this presenter is really good.  If you ever get the chance go and see this presenter.  This workshop would cost PAC a lot.

Joan can plan any of the options except for Val Caldwell if we are going to try to piggy back on the fact that she is coming to speak to students already.

PAC decided to plan for a fall workshop on Thurs, Oct 6th about Spring Board Parenting and encourage other PAC’s to attend.

b. Outdoor classroom/Natural Habitat – Update from Tara / Ruth Ann – The benches are finished.  The flower boxes are made.  There are 4 flower boxes that are 2 feet by 5 feet by 2 feet deep.  Tara has the plaque for the flower boxes.  When we send out a letter about donating a shrub we can also add that soil can be donated.  Home Hardware is willing to donate a person with a skid steer to move the fill and top soil around.  PAC needs to provide Home Hardware with dates that work for us.  We will check with Kendra that Jacobson Farms can haul the fill from PESAI.  Joe can donate top soil but it will have weeds in it.  The fill needs to be coordinated with Home Hardware and then given time to settle.  It may be the end of May before things dry up.  We will try to coordinate the work to be done on a Saturday.
c. Middle Years Playground – grant letters/presentation to the Town of Arborg and RM of Bifrost – Ruth Ann believes that MSCS will be looking at our grant request on April 12th.
d. Muffins/Hotdog Day/Hot Lunch – April 22nd is the next holiday.  Alicia did our spring bulletin board.  We will need to find someone else to do the bulletin board in the future.  Tiffany and Stephanie talked to the bakery and it is too expensive to do a pizza lunch.  Instead Tiffany will spearhead a hamburger hot lunch for May.
e. Staff Appreciation Lunch – Joe and Sally Stogrin will prepare the staff appreciation lunch for all staff on Tues, May 10th.  Marlene will order the cake and Carissa will pick it up and deliver it to the school.
f. 150th Anniversary – Mrs. Marteinsson is planning the Thanksgiving meal for October 2017.
g. PAC Minutes on School Website – Charlie said that a box can be added to our website where people can submit their email address to receive copies of the minutes emailed to them.  We can try and put copies of the minutes in a pocket on our bulletin board.
h. Promoting Schools in Arborg – Mr. Harding passed the info on to Mr. Semeniuk at ACI.  Our goal is to assist with increasing enrollment.  The welding program and LPN Certificate may help to draw new students in.

4. New Business
a. Ribbon cutting for Early Years Playground and Outdoor Classroom – We will have a ribbon cutting at the Welcome Back BBQ.
b. Spring Raffle – Last year Mrs. Harding donated a planter and Friendly Flower donated 2 baskets.  Tara will ask Friendly Flowers if they are willing to donate again to our spring raffle.
5. Other Business 
a. School Highlights Concert – No date has been set yet.  The divisional highlights concert is on Mon, May 2nd.
b. Ideas for PAC – A few ideas of things PAC could do would be promoting students exercising for tickets to enter to win a bike and having staff appreciation notes.

6. Principal’s Report

a. Junior Kindergarten – Registration has just begun for September.  If you know of anyone with children who will turn 4 by December 31, 2016 please let them know they can contact Norma to register their child.  The program will run from September – June next year every Tuesday and Thursday.

b. Website – We can add a registration to our website so that parents can signup to have minutes automatically emailed to them.  I am not sure on the timeline of when this can be setup.  Training will also be needed on how to work the system.  Once this is in place we can advertise it to parents.
c. Staffing – The division is currently in the process of filling positions for the next school year.  We hope to have all staffing in place by the beginning of May.

i. Mr. Jay Ewer will be coming from WBS to teach 7/8.

ii. Interview for posted positions will begin this week.

d. MAPC AGM – Our PAC has been selected for paid registration from the Division.  Is anyone planning on attending?  If not the Division will offer the registration to another school.

e. Facilities

i. New stage curtains have been ordered for the gym.  Should be installed before the end of the school year.

ii. Playground equipment – We have not heard back from any other grants yet.

There will only be 2 classes of grade 7/8 next year.  Currently the grade 7/8 teachers are Mr. Jay Ewert and Ms. Ladoski.

Is anyone interested in attending the MAPC AGM on May 6th and 7th?

7. Correspondence 
There was no correspondence.
8. Next Meeting – Monday, May 9th at 7:00 pm in the staff room at AEMYS.  We are looking for parents that are willing to donate their time and become members of the Parent Advisory Council.  This gives you as parents the opportunity to have a better understanding of what goes on at the school.  All are welcome to come and discuss any concerns they have or offer their input.

Meeting adjourned at 9:03 pm.
